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PLATTEVILLE COMMON COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 

August 12, 2019 

 

At 7:00 PM Dan Smith moved to suspend the Town meeting so that there could be a joint meeting with 

the City of Platteville. Motion seconded by Myron Tranel. Motion carried. 

Chairman Weigel chaired the joint meeting.  City and Township staff and elected officials introduced 

themselves.  All City of Platteville Common Council members were present.  City of Platteville staff 

present were City Manager Kurt, Community Development Director Carroll and Public Works Director 

Crofoot. 

At the joint meeting, the following topics were discussed: 

o Joe Carroll gave updates on construction projects in the City. 
o The Smart Growth Plan was last updated in 2013 and needs to be updated at least every 

10 years. The Intergovernmental Agreement plan needs to be reviewed by 2021. 
o Preparations are being made by the City and County for the 2020 Census. 
o Concerns were expressed on the appearance of the Adams property on Hwy 80/81 South 

and the Tom Nodorft property on Hwy 81 North.   
o Howard Crofoot gave a presentation regarding upgrades to Business Hwy 151.  

Township officials and members of the public noted traffic safety concerns in the City of 

Platteville. 
o Joe Carroll presented the results of the housing study. This study was a joint study 

between the City, UW-Platteville, School District and SWHC.  
o Karen Kurt presented the results of a retail study including providing each of the 

Township Board members with a graphic used in marketing the City.   
o There was a discussion on UTV/ATV trails. The city will evaluate their plans for the trail 

in November or December. 

Dan Smith moved to reconvene the Town meeting. Motion seconded by Myron Tranel. Motion carried. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

Myron Tranel moved to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Tom Weigel. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 

PM. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Candace Klaas, City Clerk  

 


